SPECIAL MEETING

                           



March 28, 2019
Aurora, MN
A Special Meeting of the Town of White Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Jon Skelton on Thursday, March 14, 2019 at 10:00 A.M. at the City/Town Government Center:
ROLL CALL:
Present:  
Supervisors – Anttila, Skelton, Kippley, Clerk-Knaus;

Absent:

      Also Present:    
 Matt Reid (SEH), Doug Gregor (Aurora), Jeff Jacobson (Biwabik), Jim Gentilini, (Aurora) 
Clark Niemi (Town of White), Trevor Thompson (SEH), Becky Lammi (Aurora), Mike 
Larson (SEH), Lance Fondie (Town of White), Adam Heikkila (Town of White), Wayne 
Thuringer (Aurora), Chris Vreeland (Hoyt Lakes), Kevin Young (SEH)
1.) Representatives from the respective cities/town and SEH met to discuss the Joint Water Project.  The results of the winter pilot test were reviewed and results will be sent by SEH to the MN Department of Health.  Originally, there were three pilot tests scheduled but SEH hopes to combine the last two tests.  Results will come next month.  

2.) Doug Gregor and Becky Lammi went down to St. Paul to present the request for bonding money this year.  Knaus prepared the powerpoint.  The request was for an additional $6 million in funding.  If not awarded, it will carry into next year.  Larson is working with the Army Corps on funding.  Knaus will also connect with Mike Allis from the Detroit Office to inquire about Section 569 funding for the project.  

3.) Gregor indicated next steps would be to hire an owner’s representative for the project.  SEH indicated the next steps would be to acquire the appropriations permit and design of the joint intake with Biwabik and design of the plant.  Larson cautioned due to the Biwabik/Arcelor Mittal line timeline, this could mean building the intake line prior to the plant which would be a large expenditure for the project.  Jacobson indicated Arcelor Mittal will want sign off of all plans, from A to Z from the City of Biwabik.  SEH indicated these discussion need to take place before August.  Soil borings will determine the type of intake line.  The ideal location is at the boat landing for the intake line.  It was discussed where Biwabik’s easement is located.  The DNR has indicated the plant cannot be located on the shoreline.  The Town/City of Aurora need to establish where the intake line will be and if we have access to the intake line location.  A lease is not favorable.  

4.) SEH needs approval for payment through a contract to continue their work on the Project.     Reid will forward the cost estimates to Lammi and Knaus in time for the monthly Council/Board meetings in April.  The timeline for the Project is still 2019-2021.  
IT WAS MOVED BY ANTTILA, SUPPORTED BY KIPPLEY TO ADJOURN THE MEETING AT 11:25 A.M.  UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
 
 
APPROVED: 

 ______________________________________ 
____________________________________ 

Jodi L. Knaus, Clerk 
 
 
 
                           Jon Skelton, Chairman 
